OXFORD TOWN BOARD MEETING
Wednesday, April 11, 2018

The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Oxford Town Board was called to order by
Supervisor Lawrence Wilcox at 7:30 pm in the Village Hall for the transaction of such business
that may lawfully come before the Board. The meeting opened with the salute to the flag of the
United States of America.

Present were:
Supervisor:  Lawrence Wilcox
Council: Jerry Locke - Absent
Carl Koenig
Ron Charles
John Hofmann
Town Clerk: James Hemstrought Jr.
Highway Superintendent: Timothy Tefft

Others Present: Canice Paliotta

Minutes Previous Monthly Meeting:
Ron Charles made a motion to approve the minutes of March 14, 2018, with one
correction. Motion was seconded by Carl Koenig and carried with 4 Ayes.

Supervisor’s Monthly Report:

Supervisor Wilcox handed out the Financial Accounting Information Sheets and a list of
the Fund Balances as of March 31, 2018. He also gave the following Revenues, Appropriations
and Checkbook Balances:

March 2018
Revenues 8,446.87
Appropriation 306,230.32
Check Book Balances:
General 138,216.66
Highway 208,276.57
T&A 1,991.59
Water District #1 6,223.53

PUBIC COMMENTS:

Canice Paliotta announced that there is a new employee at Oxford Academy & Central School.
The medical staff now has a Mental Health Counselor to help with troubled youth. She also
asked about Bowman Lake taxes and land purchase. Supervisor Wilcox said that Bowman Lake
is not in the Town of Oxford and that any new land purchase would be handled by the County.

COMMUNICATIONS:

The March 2018 monthly collateralized deposit account information report was received from
BNY Mellon Broker/Dealer Services.

Information was received from the New York Municipal Insurance Reciprocal about the “Drive
To Survive” Seminar to be held in the Town of Chenango Town Hall, Binghamton, on Monday,
April 30 — 8:30 am to 11:30 am. This seminar is for Municipal and Heavy Vehicle Operations,
and specifically for the operators of large trucks and public works vehicles.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:

The Highway Department is hauling stone, making road patch, filling pot holes and sweeping
roadways. Two trucks are having electrical problems which will be corrected soon.

OTHER BUSINESS:

The Town Board reviewed the estimates received for the Town Garage “Stand-alone Generator”.
Motion was made by John Hofmann to purchase the “Stand-alone Generator”, with installation
included, for a price not to exceed $7,000. Motion was seconded by Carl Koenig and carried with
4 Ayes.
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BILLS & CLAIMS: April 2018

Claims #58 thru #73 General Fund: Total: $ 5,733.47
Claims #49 thru #63 Highway Fund: Total: $28,682.37

Motion was made by Ron Charles and seconded by John Hofmann to pay the bills and claims.
Motion carried with 4 Ayes.

The next monthly meeting of the Town Board will be held on May 9, 2018 at 7:30 pm in the
Village Hall.

Meeting was adjourned by Supervisor at 8:20 pm.

James W. Hemstrought Jr.
Town Clerk



